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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
March 6, 2024
Present:  D. Cecutti, G. Rozich, E. Belfrage, C. Rose
Absent:   C. Baldridge
Staff:       S. Dring
Executive Committee Action Items:

· Dave Cecutti made a motion to approve the meeting minutes for the February 2024 meeting. Gerrilyn Rozich seconded. All approved.
· The Committee recommended that Visit Dublin’s attorney offer $200 to the legal firm requesting compensation for the Copyright Image claim. The image was used in 2014 on the Visit Dublin website.
· Dave will begin to compile a list of possible additions to the Executive Committee and will update the Committee at the next few meetings. 
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of February 2024 Meeting Minutes – Dave welcomed the group to the March Executive Committee Meeting. Dave Cecutti made a motion to approve the meeting minutes for the February 2024 meeting. Gerrilyn Rozich seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – The December Bed Tax was $78,201 compared to $61,229 last December, an increase of 28 percent. The year-to-date Bed Tax in 2024 is 22 percent over the projected budget.
b. Balance Sheet – The current total in the checking and saving accounts through March 4 is $697,274. Account receivables total $15,600 – all related to the Partnership Program. It is policy to have at least six months of “hard” operating expenses for the reserve fund. The reserve fund balance stands at $314,561. To diversify, both CDs are located at separate banks – US Bank and Riverside Bank of Dublin.

c. Profit & Loss – Through March 4, total expenses year-to-date stand at 15.78 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 8.47 percent. All line items to date are on budget as expected. 

III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Copyright Image Claim – Scott noted that in 2014, a Visit Dublin intern posted a photo that was taken from the internet for the purpose of creating a blog posted on the Visit Dublin website – not our policy but an honest mistake. The image was not used anyplace else and not used for any financial gain. Last month, we received a notice from a legal firm in California that the photo was copyrighted and asked for $3,000. After discussing with our legal team, there are legal firms out there that specialize in searching for photos that are used without permission – referred as “copyright ambulance chasers.” It’s getting so sophisticated that there are bots out there searching websites and even photos created for the sole purpose of entrapping companies to use them. This is not unique to us – the same thing happened to Experience Columbus and CVBs across the country. Scott said that Visit Dublin’s legal team contacted the lawyers for the image with the following result – “We’ve heard back from the lawyers representing the image used and it appears the image is not currently registered, which means they cannot recover statutory damages or attorney fees. They can only recover actual damages, which are more difficult to prove. I think it reduces the value of their claim.” 

Visit Dublin’s counsel is recommending settling the claim by offering $250 and not to exceed $1,000. The Committee recommended that Visit Dublin’s attorney offer $200. 
b. Executive Committee Additions – The Committee discussed the need to add a voting Board Member to the Executive Committee. Scott said the industry standard for the number of Executive Committee members on a Board is 3-7 members. Currently, Visit Dublin has six Executive Committee Members that includes two voting members. Dave will begin to compile a list of possible additions to the Executive Committee and will update the Committee at the next few meetings.
c. “Everything Dublin” Merchandise Store – This Saturday will be the official opening of the “Everything Dublin” merchandise store, a partnership between Visit Dublin and the City of Dublin. There has long been high demand and little supply for general Dublin merchandise. Visit Dublin staff receives a tremendous number of requests from both visitors and residents for basic apparel such as shirts, hats, and mugs. In response, the City and Visit Dublin have partnered to create a new Online Merchandise Store featuring Dublin. Scott noted that there is $2,000 budgeted for the merchandise to build supply and that Visit Dublin will receive a percentage of proceeds for each sale. After the launch of the online store, there will be a discussion on how to sell merchandise in person and how to include potential Memorial Tournament merchandise.
d. Metro Center Revitalization – Staff continues to monitor and support the City of Dublin’s “Metro Center Revitalization.” The ongoing effort is to develop the Metro Center area and bring back the vibrancy to the area that was experienced 20+ years ago. Some of the City’s objectives for the project include refining a vision of a district identity and sense of place for the district which replicates the success of Bridge Park but does not duplicate its character; identify infrastructure improvements; identify strategic partnerships and more. The project vision is scheduled to be completed in August 2024. Scott noted that seven of Dublin’s 18 hotel properties are located in the Metro Center area and any revitalization would be tremendous boost for Dublin’s hospitality industry.
IV.  President & CEO Report

a. St. Patrick’s Day Parade – The annual parade will be held this Saturday, March 9 in Downtown Dublin. Staff is hosting a parade reception with food and refreshments inviting key stakeholders.
b. State Audit, 990 – Staff received the initial results from the State of Ohio’s Agreed Upon Procedures (AUP) Audit and it was perfect! The draft report will be shared with the entire Board of Directors via email next week. Work continues with the IRS 990 for 2023.
c. Solar Eclipse – Dublin will be in the “path of totality” for a total solar eclipse April 8, 2024. Visit Dublin is preparing for the event in hopes to attract travelers for this rare occurrence. Staff are implementing a marketing strategy and creating a VIP Viewing Event on top of the Library Parking Garage. The event will be offered to Bus Tours and other VIPs who have purchased a package. Staff have also created and branded Eclipse viewing glasses for the event as well.
d. April Executive Committee Meeting (Virtual) – The April Executive Committee Meeting will be held virtually – Scott has forwarded the TEAMS information to the Committee.
V.  Other
· Executive Committee Meeting – Wednesday, April 3 at 4 p.m., Virtual Meeting

· Board Meeting – Tuesday, April 16 at noon, Muirfield Village
“Visit Dublin enhances the Quality of Life for residents by attracting visitor spending, consumer interest and entrepreneurial investment into the community.”
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